


Dear SPRINT user,





When you receive the screen message "Please ask your distributor for MODxxx..., a hardware change is necessary for the device you are wanting to program. A qualified Surface Mount Technician must do the required MOD(s).  If you do not have one available, you should contact the nearest Data I/O approved Service Center.  Please note that this is a billable service. 





Remove the TOP1PLC of your programmer.


Remove the four screws fixing the PCB in the TOP (not in the programmer).


The TOP1PLC consists of two PCBs. Detach them carefully and take out only the first one. The second PCB should remain at its position. The hardware change will be performed on the solder side of the PCB with the pindrivers (ASICs & transistors).


Add one 100 pF capacitor to the base of the transistor T48 to GND (see schematic) to avoid noises on this pin.
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NOTE : The drawing is not scaled !





      5) Attach the two PCB's together carefully. Put them back into the TOP and screw in the four screws.
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